Joint Facilities Committee
Thursday July 23, 2020
5:00pm virtual via Office Suite
1. Call to Order
5:02pm
2. Roll Call
Present:  Donna Szewczak, Walter Kruzel, Gina Cekala, Scott Ryder, Tim Neville, Tina LeBlanc, Wendy Costa, Charlotte Riley, Bethany Ouellette, Melissa Everett, Jeff Leonowicz, Chris Cykley.  Also present:  Donald Nunes and Tom Hibbard.
Absent:  Cindy Mangini, Marie Pyznar, Doug Maxellon, and Jaime Cisneros.
3. Approval of Minutes
A. July 9, 2020
Motion to approve by Walter, second by Tim and all were in favor.
4. Special Guests
None
5. Old Business
A. Henry Barnard Partial Roof Replacement Phase 1
No update
B. Henry Barnard Partial Roof Replacement Phase 2
No update
C. Henry Barnard Phase 3
Chris-   We received the grant approval letter from the state on Tuesday and I emailed it to Donna and Walter.  Tom and I are working to get all of our paperwork and signatures in line.  We need to get approval from this committee for the plans, specifications and the cost estimate, which is one of the signatures we need.  Next week we are scheduled to be at the BOE meeting for the second set of signatures that we need to go in to the state.  Tom and I will be working with the building department, Fire Marshal and the Health Dept. to get those signatures and the other ancillary signatures from the Superintendent’s office.  I hope to get to the state by the first week in August for a meeting to review and approve all the paperwork and allow us to award the project.  I’m going to reach out to the same contractors that we did for Phase 2 to ask for proposals for this last phase so I can take that to the state as well.  I may need a special meeting from this committee early in August to review and approve whatever contractor we end up going with so that a PO can be issued.  Once we get a PO everything will be in line to start work to hopefully have it complete by the end of August.  
Walter made a motion to approve Phase 3 for the Henry Barnard Roof Replacement plan a roll call was taken for all those in favor.  In favor to approve the motion were Donna Szewczak, Walter Kruzel, Gina Cekala, Scott Ryder, Tim Neville, Tina LeBlanc, Wendy Costa, Charlotte Riley, Bethany Ouellette and Melissa Everett.
D. Roof Management Plan
Jeff-   I sent out the plan a few weeks ago to the committee and that was the plan with the $13.5 million figure.  It was a mix of the elementary schools and some municipal roofs.  
The roofs that would be included in this referendum plan would include Public Safety Complex, Eli Whitney, Hazardville Memorial, Parkman, Stowe, Prudence Crandall, Alcorn, Enfield Street, Senior Center, Central Library, and other misc. repairs.  The order we do these is very important, we can’t have children sitting under a leaking roof.  The PD is also at the top because it is a shingled roof that was put on in 1993 and they already experienced one expensive failure in the evidence room.  The proposed strategy included the current age of each roof, the condition, the type, replacement type, if it’s solar ready, if there will be state reimbursement and cost.  The types of roofs we currently have were discussed. We have EPDM, ballasted, asphalt shingles, TPO and build-up right now.  Most roofs will be replaced with TPO.  It is more chemical resistant and it is reflective. In 2009 DPW assumed responsibility for all the BOE properties which included 13 sites totaling 1.07 million square feet of building.  Enfield High is already 5 years old and has a 198,000 square foot roofing system.  The Annex is roughly 168,000 square feet of roof.  The elementary schools are between 45,000 and 57,000 square feet of roof. Our current strategy is roofing our buildings at pre-referendum limits.  The big disadvantage of doing this is it is taking us 3 years to complete one roof.  Another disadvantage is that each year we can possibly buy less roofing because of inflation.  We are currently spending about $76,000 a year to fix leaks.  This doesn’t include changing ceiling tiles, or damaged smoke detectors, or fire alarms going off and the cost cleaning up and drying carpets.  I’m estimating approximately a $7.9 million reimbursement from the state for the schools roofs if this $13.5 million referendum passes.  This referendum will replace about 383,000 square feet of roof that is approximately 30 years old.  This would be approximately a 5 year project.  Referendum addresses roofs not practical to capitalize at pre-referendum levels.  A project contingency budget if unused will be applied to a continuation list.  The contingency budget is for unseen extra damage.  The continuation list includes Town Hall, Animal Shelter, EMS, Old Town Hall, DPW, Pearl Street and Social Services.  The state reimbursement for the school roofs can be used to pay down the Roofs 2020 debt.  Town Council must continue to invest funding for the unfinished roof list.  This is not the end all answer to roofs.  We need to get ourselves to the point where we do one roof per year.  After the reimbursement the cost to the town would be $5.6 million for $ 13.5 million worth of work.  
Comments were made by members of the committee.
One comment was made to put the reimbursement money back into the sinking funds to be used for other projects.
A comment was made suggesting the referendum focus on only 2 buildings but to do the roofs and windows.  There was a concern with money for the referendum being too much during the pandemic and not enough time to get the word out to the public before it goes on the ballot.  
Others commented that they liked the blend of school and town roofs.
E. Request Town Council Appoint Joint Facilities Committee Building Committee for Eli Whitney and Hazardville Roof Projects
Tabled
F. Energy Performance Contract
Jeff-   I checked into getting rid of the 3rd party review for the Energy Performance Contract.  There was no issue on the Honeywell side of the contract but this was a lease agreement so there is another aspect to deal with, TD Bank was the Leasor.  They have some provisions in the contract that the M&B as a contingency measure for the 15 year agreement on the lease.  I’m working with Donald to see what we can do.  More to come and I will report back as things evolve.  
G. Clean Energy
Melissa-   Our intention was to dovetail with the Green Bank presentation to the Council that Kasia was setting up.  The 2020 Green Bank funding and partnerships is already taken care of so we need to get into the queue for 2021.
Jeff-   When you put solar on a roof that takes the sun off of it and you more life out of it.  The panels are taking the beating instead of the roof.  
H. Transfer Station Upgrade
Donna-   The funding has been allocated for the design.  Once that is done it is not in our scope so I would assume DPW would take over.  
Donald-   Tomorrow we should be issuing a PO to Anchor Engineering.  The designer has already come here and taken out of our library everything that he thought he would need for the design.  He has gone through all of that and done a site visit.  He is just waiting for the PO to officially get things started.  The goal is to get it done by February so we can go out to bid.  We have to go through DEEP.  
I. Master Plan
Jeff-   I have been in touch with BL and they just need a date to present to the council.  
J. Joint Facilities Committee Communications
Scott-   In addition to posting this meeting on the JFC Facebook page can I also post screenshots of roof referendum presentation from tonight’s meeting?
Donna-   Yes, absolutely.  
6. New Business
A. Windows
Donna-   The state buys the windows and the town pays for the installations.  Would we do vestibules and doors too?
Jeff- If you do windows a lot of those will include vestibules and doors.  I want to involve an architect to come in and look at the windows for replacement.  There are a lot of different systems.  We are going to have to try and mesh the facade of the buildings.  We want to pick a system that is efficient, reliable and easy to maintain when we replace the windows system.  It would be ideal to have the same system across town so that when it comes to repair and parts it is all uniform.
7. Committee Comments
Walter-   The JFK Groundbreaking is September 14 at 6pm.
8. Set Next Meeting Date
8/13/20
9. Adjournment
Motion by Walter, second by Tim and all in favor at 6:45pm
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